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er
Mr. Clair H. Fancy, P.E. Dk, &
Deputy Bureau Chief /?‘Eiq
Bureau of Air Quality Management CM4

Florida Department of Environmental Regulation
Twin Tower Qffice Building

2600 Blair Stone Road

Tallahassee, FL 32399-2400

Subject: Lake County Waste-To-Energy Facility

Dear Mr. Fancy:

I would 1ike to thank you and your staff for the time and resources at
our meeting. An up-front conversation concerning the discussed
environmental issues is more efficient and productive than any series of
telephone conversations. The following comments are intended to confirm
certain aspects of our meeting and to also inform you and your staff of
our progress.

The facility will be owned and operated by Ogden Martin Systems of Lake,
Inc. (OMSL), a subsidiary of Ogden Martin Systems, Inc. Under separate
cover, OMSL has filed with the Florida Department of Environmental
Regulations a request for permit transfer to OMSL from NRG Recovery
Group. All necessary paperwork for facility operations will be submitted
by OMSL. The facility includes two refuse combustion units and is rated
for a maximum of 15.7 megawatts energy production, not the 12.3 MW value
in my September 7, 1988 letter. This electrical production rate is
associated with a nominal unit capacity of 110 million BTU per hour when
firing refuse with a higher heating value of 5000 BTU/1b.

One stack containing two flues, one per unit, will be used for flue gas
discharge. This stack will have a height of 199 feet or greater which
agrees with your department's conclusions presented in your Septem-

ber 21, 1988 Tletter. I believe that this letter has addressed any
outstanding questions. If you should have any questions, please do not
hesitate to contact me direct.

Sincerely,

ogggy MARTIT;§§STEMS, INC.
:7-/;’ 5”5(!-'-5( LD h T
Brian Bahor, Manager
Environmental Technology
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Mr. Steve Smallwood, P.E., Chief
Bureau of Air Quality Management
Twin Towers Office Building

2600 Blair Stone Road
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2400

Re: Lake County Waste to Energy Facility, PSD-FL-113
Dear Mr. Smallwood:

This is to acknowledge receipt of your February 24, 1988, PSD final
determination and permits for the above referenced facility. We concur
with your determination and the permits issued to the NRG Recovery Group.

We will retain copies of the determination and permits for our files.

Sincerely yours,

n . -
Bruce P. Miller, Chief
Air Programs Branch

Air, Pesticides, and Toxics
Management Division
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STATE OF FLORIDA
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL REGULATION

TWIN TOWERS OFFICE BUILDING
2600 BLAIR STONE ROAD
TALLAHASSEE, FLOAIDA 32399-2400

BOB MARTINEZ
GOVERNOR

DALE TWACHTMANN
SECRETARY

March 3, 1988

Mr. Leon Brasowski

Ogden Projects, Inc.

40 Lane Road

Fairfield, New Jersey 07007-2650

Dzar Mr. Brasowski:

Per your request I am forwarding you a copy of the Lake County
Waste to Energy Facility permit. Since we had an extra copy of
this document in house we are not assessing you duplication
charges.

I hope this information will assist you in your endeavors. If I
can be of further assistance, you may contact me at the above
address or call me at (9041488-1344,

Sincerely,
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Margaget V. Janes

Planner
Bureau of Air Quality
Management
/mj
enclosures

Protecting Florida and Your Quality of Life




